
State Advisory Board (SAB) Meeting Minutes 
DEQ Piedmont Regional Office - Innsbrook 

October 14, 2010 
10:00am – 2:00pm 

 
 
 

• Meeting was called to order by SAB Chair, Dan Ancona at 10:00 am. 
 

• SAB members able to attend:  Daniel Ancona, Brian Castelli, Jim 
Christman, Dean Downs, Evans Drake, Mark Feltner, Charlie Forbes, 
Daniel Goldstein, Ted Handel, Richard Langford, Joe Loschiavo, Kevin 
McGunnigle, Anil Mehrotra, Sheryl Raulston, John Roland, Lowell Smith 
and Cathy Taylor. 

 
• SAB members unable to attend were: Dan Demers, Douglas Feuerbach, 

Dan Holmes, Paige Holt, Timothy Mallan, Gerald Pellet, Deborah 
Randolph, and William Shobe, 

 
• DEQ staff in attendance was: Alma Banks, Mike Dowd, and Patti Procise, 

Chuck Turner. 
 

• John Heard from the VA Coal Association was also present at the 
meeting. 

 
• The September 9, 2010 meeting minutes were approved.  

 
• Richard Langford informed the Board that they should only allow 10-15 

minutes per presentation when presenting the project reports to the State 
Air Pollution Control Board at the December 17th Board meeting. 

 
• Each workgroup presented their draft final report to the Board for changes 

and comments on their project.  Comments discussed at the meeting shall 
be incorporated and the revised version posted on the UVA Collaborative 
web site. Any additional suggestions are due by November 5, 2010.  Final 
reports are due to Alma Banks by November 19, 2010 for the December’s 
Board meeting. 

 
• This was the final meeting for year. 

 
• The meeting adjourned at 2:00 pm. 


